
 

The 114th Annual Military 

was held at the Iowa Memori-

al Union (IMU) on 22 April 

2017 with well over 100 ca-

dets and guests in attendance.  

MG(r) Stewart Wallace (‘67) 

was the keynote speaker for 

the event which included 23 

alumni and faculty were able 

to attend (a huge increase 

from 8 last year). Additional-
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U P C O M I N G  

E V E N T S :  

 Sep 1-14 —

Board Elections 

 TBD—Tailgate  

 Nov 07 —

Homecoming 

ly, the University Deputy Provost, 

Dr. Lon Moeller, was able to at-

tend for the second year. 

Thanks to the generosity of the 

MHBAA we were able to cover 

the cost of every Cadet’s admis-

sion for the third straight year.  
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after two years returned to 

Iowa when I met him on a 

blind date. He graduated in 

1956 and we were married 

in 1960.  

His hometown was Iowa 

City but we lived first in Fort 

Dodge, then Chicago and 

finally here near Toledo, 

OH. He worked for US 

Gypsum.  

I am a 1955 grad of Iowa 

in Nursing—a check is en-

closed in memory of my 

husband.  

Best of luck in all your activ-

ities.  

Ruth Rowland Alteneder—

GO HAWKS 

 

CPT Sam Crothers (‘10), 

1st Infantry Division in Iraq 

CPT Cody Tebbitt (‘11), 21 

EN BN, 3 BCT, 101 ABN 

DIV (AASLT), Kandahar, 

Afghanistan. 

If you are currently de-

ployed, returning from de-

ployment or preparing to 

be deployed let Luke Peters 

(‘89) know and we’ll make 

sure we recognize this in 

our newsletters. We be-

Current Deployed Haw-

keyes: 

CPT Nate Hayes (‘09), 

Commander of HHC 185th 

CSSB, Iowa Army National 

Guard in Bagram, Afghani-

stan. 

CPT Todd Van Syoc (‘09), 

S3/S4 for the 401st Army 

Field Support Battalion in 

Camp As Sayliyah, Qatar. 

1LT Kevin Sipple (‘13) , 

Bagram, Afghanistan. 
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Follow the MHBAA on Twitter: 

@HawkeyeBnAlumni 

lieve it is important to 

keep track of all of our 

deployed Hawkeyes. Re-

member, even though Ft. 

Polk is a 3rd world coun-

try it doesn’t count as a 

deployment……. 

DEPLOYED HAWKEYES 

For the last several months 

we at the MHBAA have 

been sending letters to 

alumni that we have physi-

cal addresses for but not an 

email address. On 8 May 

we received a very nice 

note from Mrs. Ruth Row-

land Alteneder the wife of 

Bill Alteneder (’56). 

Dear Mr. Peters, 

I am responding to your 

MHBAA letter. My husband 

Alfred (Bill) Alteneder would 

have been very happy to hear 

from you but he passed away 

in May of 2002. 

He was commissioned when 

he finished his first 4 years at 

Iowa.  He went to Korea and 

Mrs. Alteneder enclosed a 

check for $50.00 in the 

name of Bill. Thank you 

very much ma’am, it is 

greatly appreciated. 

- GO HAWKS 

Bill Alteneder 
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Sergio de la Pena (‘78) 

On May 18, 2017, Secretary of 

Defense James Mattis announced 

that Sergio de la Pena (’78) has 

been selected for appointment to 

the Senior Executive Service and 

for assignment as the deputy as-

sistant secretary of defense for 

Western Hemisphere Affairs. Mr. 

de la Pena was most recently 

CEO of de la Pena Consulting, 

LLC, where he developed and 

executed business strategies to 

strengthen relationships between 

US businesses and Latin American 

governments. 

Congratulations Mr. de la Pena.  

Chris Van Fossen (‘00) 

Chris VanFossen (‘00) was promoted 

to Lieutenant Colonel in February 

2017. Chris will graduate with a PhD 

in Nursing from The University of 

Texas-Austin in August 2017.  Upon 

graduation Chris wil be assigned as a 

Nurse Scientist at the US Army Insti-

tute of Surgical Research at Joint 

Base San Antonio-Fort Sam Houston, 

Texas. 

Paul Kilgore (‘08) 

Paul Kilgore (’08) completed the 

Army Basic Contracting Course. 

Paul will be assigned as a Con-

tracting Officer at the Mission 

and Installation Contracting Com-

mand (MICC) at Fort Bragg, NC. 

Jared Longfield (‘95) at Omaha Beach, June 2016.  

MILESTONES 
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If you are transitioning from the 

military or a veteran looking for a 

new job consider coming back to 

Iowa. The Home Base Iowa initia-

tive was put forward by former 

Governor Terry Branstad and 

Major General Tim Orr, the Adju-

tant General of the Iowa National 

Guard. With the downsizing of 

the military, Gov. Branstad and 

MG Orr recognized an opportuni-

ty to recruit veterans and transi-

tioning service members to help 

them find private-sector careers 

in Iowa.  

In 2014, the Iowa Legislature 

overwhelmingly passed the Home 

Base Iowa Act (HBI Act). This act 

provides the following incentives: 

Military Pension Income Tax 

Exemption: The HBI Act fully 

exempts military pensions from 

state income tax. 

Permissive Veterans Prefer-

ence: The State of Iowa and its 

subdivisions provide veterans 

preferential treatment in hiring 

decision. The HBI Act clarifies 

that it is legal for private business-

es to do so as well. 

 

Military Home Ownership 

Assistance Program: This one 

time use grant program offers up 

to $5,000.00 to eligible veterans 

through the Iowa Finance Au-

thority program for the down 

payment or closing costs of a 

home. This program can be com-

bined with other programs for up 

to $7,500.00 in resources. 

Education: The HBI Act grants 

automatic in-state tuition to vet-

erans, their spouses and their 

dependents. The State Board of 

Education is working toward 

shaping policy for awarding edu-

cational credit for skills and train-

ing obtained through military ser-

vice. 

Occupational Licensure: The 

HBI Act directs each of Iowa’s 

occupational licensing boards to 

adopt rules allowing credit for 

military training and experience in 

the licensing process. Further, 

each board must outline how 

those licensure restrictions may 

be eased for spouses of military 

members and veterans. 

 

 

License Plates: Eligible appli-

cants will be issued veterans re-

lated license plates (i.e. Purple 

Heart, Bronze Star, etc) at no 

charge. Veterans will continue to 

pay applicable vehicle registration 

fees. 

For more information go to 

https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/ 

where you can post a resume, 

search for job fairs, find business-

es that are hiring, etc.  

https://www.homebaseiowa.gov/
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On 12 May 2017, The UI Army 

ROTC Department commis-

sioned several the newest group 

of Army Second Lieutenants.  

Isaac Anderson (‘17) was com-

missioned in the Adjutant Gen-

eral Corps detailed to the Armor 

branch. 2LT Anderson is a music 

major from Davenport, IA, and 

will serve on active duty. 

Daniel Bartz (’17) was commis-

sioned as a Military Intelligence 

officer detailed to the Infantry. 

2LT Bartz is a Marketing major 

from Rockford, Ill, and will serve 

on active duty.  

Ryan Driscoll (‘17) was commis-

sioned as a Military Intelligence 

officer detailed to the Armor 

branch. 2LT Driscoll is a Sociolo-

gy and Political Science major 

from Clinton, IA, and will serve 

on active duty. 

Dakota Longley (‘17) was com-

missioned in the Medical Service 

Corps. 2LT Longley is a Health 

Science major from Concord, Ill, 

and will serve in the Army Re-

serve. 

Bryce Mann (’17) was commis-

sioned in the Transportation 

Corps. 2LT Mann is a Political 

Science major from Waterloo, IA 

and will serve in the Iowa Army 

National Guard. 

Rachel Schlitter (‘17) was com-

missioned in the Transportation 

Corps. 2LT Schlitter is an Envi-

ronmental Science major from 

Lombard, Ill, and will serve on 

Spring Commissioning 
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active duty. 

Gregory Windeknecht (‘17) was 

commissioned as a Military Intelli-

gence officer detailed to the Ar-

mor branch. 2LT Windeknecht is 

an International Relations and Po-

litical Science major from Blue 

Grass, IA and will serve on active 

duty. 

The following Second Lieutenants 

were commissioned from Coe 

College on 7 May 2017:  

Bradley Fitzpatrick (‘17) was com-

missioned in the Military Police 

Corps. 2LT Fitzpatrick is a Political 

Science and History major from 

Marion, IA, and will serve on active 

duty. 

Kristin Granata (‘17) was commis-

sioned as a Quartermaster officer. 

2LT Granata is a Biology and Envi-

ronmental Science major from 

Plainfield, IL, and will serve on ac-

tive duty. 

Congratulations to all of these 

new Lieutenants and Hawkeye 

Battalion Alumni. Always lead 

from the front. 

Follow the MHBAA on LinkedIn: 

Mighty Hawkeye Battalion  

Alumni Association 



MAJ Tom Hove (‘04) 
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Major Thomas Hove is retir-

ing with 21 ½ years of 

combined active and re-

serve component ser-

vice.  He enlisted in the 

Illinois Army National 

Guard in 1995, attended 

Basic Training in Fort Sill, 

OK, and Advanced Indi-

vidual Training in Fort 

Huachuca, AZ to be an 

Intelligence Analyst.  He 

was commissioned by the 

University of Iowa ROTC 

program in 2004.  During 

his career, he served as a 

battalion intelligence ana-

lyst, Army Airspace Com-

mand and Control 

NCOIC, Assistant Battal-

ion S2, Battalion S2, Pla-

toon Leader, Traditional 

Commander’s Activities 

Coordinator, Assistant 

Operations Officer, Op-

erations Officer, Assistant 

Air & Missile Defense 

Officer, and Facilities Engi-

neer, and Area Opera-

tions Engineer Of-

ficer.  He participated in 

Hurricane Katrina Relief 

Operations and Opera-

tion Enduring Freedom. 

His additional deploy-

ments include: Barbados 

as a TCA Coordinator in 

the US Embassy-Eastern 

Caribbean (2007); Chile, 

Colombia, Dominican 

Republic, Honduras, Ja-

maica, Nicaragua, Panama, 

Paraguay, and Peru as a 

member of the US South-

ern Command Staff (2007

-2010), Poland as a mem-

ber of the Illinois Army 

National Guard’s Bilateral 

Embedded Staff Team 

(2013, 2014), and Korea 

as a member of the 244th 

Digital Liaison Detach-

ment (2017).  

Tom has been assigned to 

the following units: 1/202 

ADA Bn (ILARNG), 

2/106th Cavalry 

(ILARNG), 3/265th ADA 

Bn (FLARNG), US Military 

Liaison Office-Eastern 

Caribbean (Joint), US 

Southern Command 

(Joint), 244th Army Liaison 

Team (ILARNG), Bilateral 

Embedded Staff Team A-

10 (ILARNG), 244th Digi-

tal Liaison Detachment 

(ILARNG), 1886th Engi-

neer Facilities Detach-

ment (ILARNG), and 404th 

Maneuver Enhancement 

Brigade (ILARNG). His 

military and civilian educa-

tion includes Military In-

telligence Analyst Course, 

Primary Leadership De-

velopment Course, Air 

Defense Artillery Officer 

Basic Course, Engineer 

Captains Career Course, 

Tactical Information Op-

erations Course 

(Distinguished Honor 

Graduate), Defense Sup-

port to Civil Authority 

Level 1 Course, and Con-

sequence Management 

Course (Joint); a Bachelor 

in Science degree from 

the University of Iowa 

with a major in Athletic 

Training, a Master of 

Healthcare Administration 

Degree from the Univer-

sity of Illinois-Chicago, 

and a Master of Prosthet-

ics and Orthotics degree 

from Northwestern Uni-

versity.  

Tom’s awards and decorations 

include: Joint Meritorious Unit 

Award (2), Meritorious Unit 

Commendation, Bronze Star 

Medal, Meritorious Service 

Medal, Joint Service Commen-
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dation Medal, Army Commen-

dation Medal (3), Joint Ser-

vice  Achievement Medal (2), 

Army Achievement Medal (4), 

Army Reserve Component 

Achievement Medal (5), Na-

tional Defense Service Medal, 

Afghanistan Campaign Medal, 

Global War on Terror Service 

Medal (2),      Humanitarian 

Service Medal, Armed Forces 

Reserve Medal (w/ Mobiliza-

tion Device), NATO Interna-

tional Security Assistance 

Force Medal, Bronze Medal of 

the Polish Army, Afghan Star 

of the Polish Armed Forces, 

Army Overseas Service Rib-

bon (2), Army Reserve Com-

ponent Overseas Training 

Ribbon, Louisiana Emergency 

Service Commendation Medal, 

Illinois Long & Honorable 

Service Medals (2), Illinois 

Lincoln Medal of Freedom, 

Illinois Military Attendance 

Ribbon (6), and the Illinois 

State Active Duty Medal.  

Andy Anderson (Fmr APMS), second from left, and Janice King (’88), second 

from right, were at Normandy in 2016.  
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Post Sponsors 
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Would you like to assist new Hawkeyes com-

ing to your duty location? If so please contact 

MHBAA Secretary Luke Peters (‘89). We will 

put your information in the newsletter so fel-

low Hawkeyes can make contact with you and 

get Intel on their new duty location. 

Our current post sponsor’s are: 

Carlisle Barracks 

 COL Scott Sanborn (‘85) 

 s2sanborn@yahoo.com 

 

DC Area 

 Ruben Rangel (‘06) 

 Rangel_ra@yahoo.com 

 

Ft. Bragg, NC 

 LTC Steve Fredericks (‘97) 

 Steven.fredericksii@gmail.com 

 910-495-4599 

  

 MAJ (r) Sharm Kuch 

 Sharm.kuch@yahoo.com 

 910-286-5266 

 

 CPT Pat O’Connor (‘09) 

 patrick.k.oconnor.mil@mail.mil 

 563-543-8556 

 

Ft. Campbell, KY 

 Nicholaus Cortez (‘08) 

             Nicholaus.j.cortez.mil@soar.army.mil 

 254-258-3838 

Ft. Carson, CO   

 CPT Greg Horsley (‘11) 

 Gregory.r.horsley.mil@mail.mil 

 

Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson 

 Courtney Gustin (‘01) 

 courtneygustin@gmail.com 

 

Ft. Hood, TX 

 MAJ Chris Neels (‘00) 

 Chrisneels@hotmail.com 

 913-660-6149 

 

Ft. Irwin, CA     

 CPT Thomas Fite (‘11) 

 tjfite6@gmail.com 

 641-680-3669 

 

Kaiserslautern, Germany 

 LTC Eli Seeley (‘97) 

 Benjamin.e.seeley.mil@mail.mil 

 

Ft. Lee, VA 

 CPT Spencer Shields (‘07) 

 Spencer.shields07@gmail.com 

 

Ft. Lewis, WA     

 CPT Jacob Halverson (‘14) 

 Jacob.j.halverson@gmail.com 

 

 

Ft. Polk, LA     

 1LT Matt Beary (‘14) 

 Matthew-beary@outlook.com 

 815-302-0587 

Ft. McCoy, WI 

 COL David Pinter (‘89) 

 pinterdskdjn6@gmail.com 

 

Ft. Riley, KS 

 CPT Pete Waller 

 pmwaller0430@gmail.com 

 270-313-3632 

 

 CPT Alexander Herink (‘12) 

  ajherink@yahoo.com 

 

Ft. Shafter, HI   

 LTC Matt Anastasi (‘98) 

 anastasi96@gmail.com 

 931-216-9723 

 

 CPT Bobby Baythavong (‘06) 

 bobbybathavong@gmail.com 

 706-761-2401 

 

Ft. Sill, OK     

 MAJ Katie Hanna (‘94) 

 katiebhanna@gmail.com 

 580-583-6485 

 

Rock Island Arsenal 

 LTC Brad Cook (‘95) 

 bjasonc73@yahoo.com 

 563-332-5377 

 

 

Above: Joel Miller (’88), Right in picture, and US Rep Steve King (IA-4) show their Hawkeye 

Pride in Iraq. Left: Brien Waldron (‘11) scuba dives with the Hawks in the Siani during a 

MFO deployment.  
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Commissioning Anniversaries  
Class of ‘67— 50 YEAR 

Top Row (L-R): Richard Beaver, Raymond Beemer, Robert Bierscheid, Ted Boston, Darrel Brown, Gary Calhoun, Don Carlson, 

Kenneth Collman, Kenton Coons, Alvin Davenport, Thomas Elstad, Thomas Fennelly 

Row 2 (L-R): Charles Fields, Phillip Gee, David Gervich, Gary Goldsmith, Charles Halverson, Brooke Harris, Jack Hazan, Randall 

Heim, Raymond Helmer, Ralph Herring, William Hierstein, Francis Holt 

Row 3 (L-R): Dennis Houl, Frank Iossi, Greg Irwin, Jay Jeffries, James Johnston, Myron Kautsch, Thomas Kuntson, Jeffrey Lewis, 

William Love, James McHugh, Donald Mehrens, Donald Montgomery 

Row 4 (L-R): Stephen Moss, Terry Mulligan, Peyton Narum, David Nolte, John Peil, Robert Person, Marc Peterson, Thomas Rob-

erson, James Rochette, John Rooff, Marck Roth, John Scherrer 

Row 5 (L-R): Elton Sheets, David Simpson, Thomas Skillcorn, Randy Sprout, Kenny Steelman, Robert Swanson, Eldon Van Arkel, 

Stewart Wallace, Wayne Walters, Van Wells, George White  

Photo from the 1967 Hawkeye Yearbook p. 274 

** Names in Blue are the alumni that the MHBAA has confirmed contact with; Names in italics are alumni that have passed away.  
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Mike DeBoer (‘96) 

Dena Dietzler (Bult) (‘99) 

Dan Drewiske (‘09) 

Josh Busard (‘99) 

Lindsay Fones (Larson) (‘07) 

Juan Garcia (‘03) 

Bobbie Galiotos (Noack) (‘98) 

Thomas Gorman (‘07) 

Dan Halse (‘87) 

Adam Heckelsmiller (‘14) 

Joe Honeck (‘12) 

Jay Jeffries (‘67) 

Steve Jones (‘96) 

Mitchell Kilgo (‘87) 

Larry Kudej (‘73) 

Mike Magnusson (‘94) 

Robert Mahowald (‘85) 

Sheryl Maxwell (‘94) 

Collin McKinley (‘07) 

We are continually trying to 

reconnect/connect with our 

alumni. Here are the alumni 

we have “found” since the 

January Newsletter: 

Don Adams III (‘61) 

Jaclyn Adams (‘07) 

Jeffery Adams (‘03) 

Kurt Adams (‘93) 

Jim Andrew (‘71) 

Andre Bell (‘90) 

Robert Berens (‘49) 

Robert Blank (‘59) 

Norm Briggs (‘67) 

Chelsea Brinson (‘14) 

Don Carlson (‘67) 

Orwin Carter (‘64) 

Matt Clark (‘95) 

Steve Clarke (‘98) 

Shane McKinley (Hunt) (‘07) 

Craig Meling (‘98) 

Devin Miller (‘99) 

Laura Miller (Walker) (‘08) 

Tom Moore (‘61) 

Robert Moriarty (‘87) 

Terry Mulligan (‘67) 

Ashlie Obrecht (Rueber) (‘08) 

John Peil (‘67) 

Chad Pickering (‘15) 

Alex Repsholdt (‘13) 

Ruth Rich (‘89) 

Spencer Shields (‘07) 

Andrew Smith (‘10) 

Mollie Steele (Sabo) (‘99) 

Ken Steelman (‘67) 

Dave Sullivan (‘72) 

August Taddeo (‘16) 

Cody Thompson (‘09) 

Reconnections 
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James Updegraff (‘66) 

Chris VanFosson (‘00) 

Sony Vo (‘09) 

Kenneth Wall (‘07) 

Kara Young (Vandekrol) (‘07) 

 

* If you know of alumni that 

don’t know about the MHBAA 

please have them contact Luke 

Peters at 

luke.peters2325@gmail.com 

 

Class of ‘87— 30 Year 

David Berg, Todd Boothroyd, Jeff Borland, Danny Bottoms, Joel Clark, Steven Dean, Michael Faley, John Gabby, Daniel Hlase, 

Chris Higgins, Dwight Kellicut, Paul Kenney, Mitch Kilgo, Karl Kraus, Cathy Mallary, Cameron Miles, Brett Mott, Roger Nell, Mela-

nie (Pinter) Young, Brian Porter, John Shin, Kurt Karnsted, Dan Darland, Robert Levis, Robert Moriarty, Leland Belding, Michael 

Brothers, Shawn Cheney, Ronald Frantz, Lonnie Lenaburg, Michael Reil 

Class of ‘97— 20 YEAR 

Christian Anderson, Jason Bavlnka, Zach Buettner, Steven Fredericks II, Benjaman Seeley, Bruce Thoms 

Class of ‘07— 10 YEAR 

Jaclyn Adams, Jamie Clasen, Thackery Faugstad, Thomas Gorman, Shane McKinley, Benjamin Johnston, Eric Lamp, Lindsay 

(Larson) Fones, Collin McKinley, Mark Omundson, Calvin Shadden, Spencer Shields, Kara (Vanderkrol) Young, Emily Vorland, 

Kenneth Wall 

** Names in Blue are the alumni that the MHBAA has confirmed contact with; Names in italics are alumni that have passed away.  

Class of ‘77— 40 YEAR 

Bruce Bennion, Duane Boggs, Donald Arnold, David Gaule, James Gilliam, Daniel Greenber, Larry Hanson, Paul Hollingsworth, 

Craig Solyntjes, James Harvey, John Morrell, Michael Hall, Ronald Horn, Paul Laue, Michael St. Germain  

Commissioning Anniversaries  



 

 

President Rob Hedgepeth (’88)  rhedgepeth@bbsae.com 

Vice President Dave Lewis (’89)   lewisgdave@gmail.com 

Secretary Luke Peters (’89)   luke.peters2325@gmail.com 

Treasurer Joe Poch (’09)   joe-poch@uiowa.edu 

Members Scott Ayres (’83)   sayres@mchsi.com 

  Jeff Borland (‘87)   jeff.borland45@gmail.com 

  Brad Cook (’95)   bjasonc73@yahoo.com 

  Dave Deyak (Fmr PMS)  david.j.deyak@gmail.com  

  Steve Fredericks (’69; Fmr PMS) stevefredericks@mchsi.com 

  Katie Hanna (‘94)   katiebhanna@gmail.com 

  Todd Jacobus (’88)  todd.jacobus@gmail.com  

  Diana Meador (‘89)  meador@bellsouth.net 

  Dave Pinter (’90)   pinterdskdjn6@gmail.com 

  Vance Stewart (’85)  vance.stewart@verizon.net 

  Stewart Wallace (‘68)  wallace1944@aol.com   

Like the MHBAA on Facebook: 

Mighty Hawkeye Battalion Army ROTC 

Alumni Association - MHBAA 

MHBAA Board of Directors 
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DID YOU KNOW– The Uni-

versity of Iowa Army ROTC De-

partment ran a pilot training pro-

gram. Pictured are the 1968 sen-

iors that participated in the pro-

gram: (L-R) Richard Miller; Steven 

Fredericks; Allen Morgan; James 

Kerr; John Hotz; Robert Penwell.  

Picture from the 1968 Hawkeye 

Yearbook, p. 260. 


